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The parties met on January 12, 2006 to discuss the lack of work in the Capital Accounting section of the VP &
Controllers Department which will result in the elimination of the duties currently performed by the one Sr.
Accounting Clerk II in that section. The need for the reduction is a result of automating the system currently used to
provide reporting on assets and capital orders. The current system, a Microsoft Access based system called SAP
Orders and Asset Reporting System (SOARS), is being replaced with the SAP Business Information Warehouse
(BW). The Sr. Accounting Clerk II has primary responsibility for SOARS-related support.

Company proposes, pursuant to Section 19.12 of the Clerical Agreement, the following to address the needed
reduction:

The parties agreed to provide Section 19.1 notification as soon as possible to all four Clerical employees in Capital
Accounting: one Sr. Accounting Clerk II; two Sr. Accounting Clerk I and; one Accounting Clerk.

Upon the execution of this agreement, Company will offer to all four employees in this group Section 19.7 layoff with
severance in accordance with Exhibit K of the Clerical Agreement. In the event there is more than one volunteer,
Company will grant layoff with severance to the volunteer with the greatest years of service. In the event that the
volunteer is a Sr. Accounting Clerk I, the Sr. Accounting Clerk II will maintain her classification and management will
redistribute the work accordingly.

In the event that there are insufficient volunteers, Company will provide 19.1 notice to all employees in the
Accounting Clerk line of progression and proceed with the Title 19 displacement procedure.

This process has been discussed with Assistant Business Manager Ken Ball and Business Representative Debbie
Mazzanti.

If you are in accord with the foregoing, and agree thereto, please so indicate in the space provided below and return
one executed copy of this letter to the Company.
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